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Dear Lions, 

This incredible planet is our home and taking care of this earth starts with each of 
us. As we celebrate Earth Day on April 22, I encourage you to inspire others to join 
you in an environmental service project, such as planting trees, reducing waste or 
cleaning up a beach. There are so many ways that you and your club can make a real 
impact on our planet, and we have great resources on our website that can help you 
get started. 

Caring for our environment is one of the most important issues that we’re facing, so 
let’s all work to ensure the health of our planet and of our communities so we can 
look forward to a brighter tomorrow. 

Yours in service, 

Dr. Patti Hill 
International President 

Celebrate Earth Day with Service 

Earth Day is on April 22, and now is the time to start planning a great project that 
will get your club and your community involved in protecting and preserving our 
planet. Check out the new environmental resources for inspiration for your project. 

Be sure to watch President Hill’s video, #LionsGoGreen, to see how you can use 

creativity and fun to raise awareness about taking care of our planet. And don’t miss 

the winning videos for the Leo Video contest highlighting Leos’ environmental  

projects. 

 

 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-global-causes/environment?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_AllLionIPNewsletterFeb_2024_1271651300&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=D050F47202EC0A8A685011BD4CF920AE&elq=e3b5b22d114c479fa2514e066e5e8a16&elqaid=33855&elqat
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/er?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_AllLionIPNewsletterFeb_2024_1271651300&utm_medium=email&s=94443966&lid=15176&elqTrackId=173E65FA9DB5FE338E5D167532ACE23B&elq=e3b5b22d114c479fa2514e066e5e8a16&elqaid=33855&elqat=1
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/er?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_AllLionIPNewsletterFeb_2024_1271651300&utm_medium=email&s=94443966&lid=15413&elqTrackId=6E1A1810937808DEC416CD567611F63B&elq=e3b5b22d114c479fa2514e066e5e8a16&elqaid=33855&elqat=1
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Changing the Hearts of Lion’s 

5M9 District Governor  

Linda Albrecht-Norby 

What’s the importance of doing your MMR (Monthly Membership Reports) each month? The purpose of 
these reports is to make sure we have accurate reporting of our membership, as we continue to grow. We hate 
to see our members leave, but for us to recover from the losses, we need to have the opportunity to find new 
members. 

With that said, it is the responsibility of the club secretary to complete these reports each month, so that Li-
ons International is current with changes in all the clubs in 5M9. 
There are others changes that need to be made such as complete birthdates, marital and family status for fam-
ily members. If they are members transferring into your club, please use their current membership number 
and only give a new member number if they are a new lion to the Lions Organization. 

When entering new members into Lions International, report them immediately so that we have them record-
ed in a timely manner. It is important that we recognize these new members into our clubs, so they don’t feel 
they are being left by the wayside. 

Starting on February 1 - June 15, 2024, a contest will be held for sponsors entering new members to District 
5M9. For each member you sponsor, your name will be added to a drawing to receive a Melvin Jones Fel-
lowship.  The drawing will take place on June 30, 2024, and I encourage all Lions in 5M9 to find new mem-
bers but introduce them to our communities and the great things we are doing in 5M9. Together we can do 
bigger and better things with more hands helping to improve what we all do as Lions in 5M9. 

Another important role for Lion’s is recognition! Do you have a fellow Lion that goes above and beyond in 
your club or perhaps someone in your community that has supported your club with an event? Consider rec-
ognizing them with a plaque or award from one of the 13 projects you support as Lions. Check with our 5M9 
project chairs as to what projects you can award them.  Applications for the projects are on the 5M9 website 
or contact the project chairs for further questions you may have regarding the awards. 

The Mid-Winter conventions have come to an end and all the districts have done a great job of presenting 
information to the Lions in their Districts. Please remember to pass on information to the Lions in your club 
that you learned at this year 5M9 convention. 
 

I am so proud of the Lions in 5M9 and together we will do great things together. We have 4 months left to 
the 2023-2024 and let’s go out with an increase in membership. 

 

DG Linda Albrecht-Norby 
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Our Lions International logo is an amazing design. One Lion head facing the past with pride 
and one Lion head facing the future with confidence, looking in all directions to render ser-
vice. Our logo is on our lapel pin, our vest, bumper stickers, our banners, city park signs,  
recycle bins, trucks, trailers, food shelves, medical offices, pop up shelters…. It is every-
where.  Our logo is an unspoken message to our communities that we are leaders.  Leaders 
that people can count on for help, whenever and wherever needed. 
 

John Quincy Adams once said, “If your actions inspire others to dream more, learn more, do 
more and become more, you are a leader.”   
 

Being a leader in our Lions International organization takes on many definitions. It can mean 
that you mow your neighbor’s lawn when they are unable to do so.  It may mean that you 
give someone a ride to a medical appointment.  It may mean that you assist your club with a 
service project in the community. It may mean that you help raise funds for a child fighting 
cancer.  It may mean that you create a service project to raise funds to help a child attend 
summer camp who lives with diabetes.  It may mean that you flip pancakes for a community 
fundraising event.  It may mean that you step up to serve as a board member of your club.  It 
may mean that you serve on a position of the district cabinet.  It may mean that you decide to 
help on a larger scale and run for the position of Lions International Director.  It may mean 
that you are from Bird Island, Minnesota and decide to help on a global basis and become a 
Lions International President, as did our Immediate Past International President Brian 
Sheehan. 
 

No matter what level you give of your time and talent, if you wear our Lions International 
logo, you are a leader.  As you give back to your community, I encourage you to continue to 
invest in yourself.  Leadership is constant self-investment and the investment in others 
around you. Being a member of Lions International, provides an environment for us to self-
invest in learning more about our own unique talents and how we can share those talents in 
giving back to others in need. 
 

Thank you for caring. Thank you for giving back to your community. Thank you for       
stepping up to share your talents with your community and district.  Thank you for being a 
Leader. Thank you for being a Lion. 
 

Denise Marie Laudenbach 
 



Page 4  

1st Vice District GovernorElect Cathe Picek  

“Changing the World” 

by being a  

Lion! 

Lions Clubs International Foundation 

What does this mean for you, your club, your district, your multiple,  
your community, your state? 

Did you know that LCIF was founded in 1968 and the mission of LCIF is to "empower Lions clubs, 
volunteers, and partners to improve health and well-being, strengthen communities, and support those 
in need through humanitarian services and grants that impact lives globally, and encourage peace and 
international understanding." 
Did you know that for more than 50 years LCIF has helped Lions around the world with grants that 
allow Lions to serve their own communities in their respective countries? *Click on the link below to 
see the history or LCIF’s history of giving in our communities and around the world. 
Did you know that there are nine grant programs available to Lions clubs with resources to support 
them? You can feel comfortable knowing the money you donate may come back to your club or com-
munity for projects or disasters.  

Find out more from our 5M9 LCIF chairs Lions Zelda & Larry Novak or Lion Erin Beck. 

Did you know that your donations, whether monthly or annually can accumulate and allow you to 
receive a Melvin Jones Fellowship award or a Progressive Melvin Jones award. You can feel proud 
that you are a part of this great foundation! I know I do! 
*https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/discover-our-foundation/history#1970s 
 
Your service as a Lion is invaluable and each Member Matters! 

 

mailto:zeldanovak530@gmail.com
mailto:elb_18@yahoo.com
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/discover-our-foundation/history%231970s
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/discover-our-foundation/history%231970s
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Sheri Greenwaldt 2nd Vice District Governor Elect  

Lions of 5M9, 
 

By now, you all should know that Lions International aims to reach 1.5 mil-
lion members worldwide by June 30, 2027! At the end of January 2024, I was 
able to travel with DG Linda to Tower for 5M10’s mid-winter convention. 
While at that convention, we were very fortunate to hear Lion Daniel Marney 
Elkins speak. He shared thoughts on membership.  
 

Lion Daniel shared a couple of things with us. He discussed the “elevator” 
speech. He said that we always hear to have an “elevator” speech ready for when people ask you 
about what Lions is and what we do. Typically, when thinking about an “elevator” speech, many will 
think about telling prospective new members about our history, including the dates 1917, 1925 and 
Helen Keller. We should be telling prospective new members about what we are doing now in our 
communities. New members want to hear about the service you are doing, the important projects that 
Lions are involved in, and what you will be doing in your communities. Those pieces of information 
are important to younger and new members. When talking to potential new members, find out what 
their passions are. This way, they can feel a connection to your club, and you can use them to start a 
new service project. Potential new members can bring new ideas to your club and they may even be 
willing to chair the project. When you get new members in your club, get them involved right away. 
When you get new members involved, they will feel welcome.  
 

The final words Lion Daniel shared is to listen to potential new members' stories, tell them about    
Lions, and ask them to join our family. Lions is the world’s best kept secret, use that information to 
your advantage! 
 

Lion PDG Jay Norby shared some staggering information in last month’s (February, 2024) newsletter. 
He shared a document showing that the average age of a Lion in 5M9 is 64 years old. We have 502 
members aged 66-75, and 519 are aged 76 and older. The average age of a non-Lion member adult in 
5M9 is 45.5 years old. In 10 years, how many of those lions, who are 64 and older, will be with us? 
Hopefully, most of them, but that may not be true. Everyone in 5M9 needs to work to find new   
members. Ideally, they would be ages 18-65. We want to continue to provide the fantastic service we 
already do in our communities and grow that impact. Remember, more hands equals more service!  
 

Bringing in new members and retaining those we currently have is so important. You all are working 
so hard within your clubs to make lasting impacts on your communities. You all are doing a fantastic 
job serving those in your community! Keep up the excellent work you are all doing.  
 

I am going to leave this month’s article with the following quote for you to all ponder. “It is not the 
strongest of species that survives, nor the most intelligent that survives. It is the one who is the most 
adaptable.” – Charles Darwin.  
 

Lion Sheri Greenwaldt 
2nd Vice District Governor Elect 
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Jake Jacoby-Vergas Lions 

Evie Ladd-Palisade Lions 

LCIF Gala 
Paint the Town RED 

Sat, April 13, 2024 

Prairie Event Center 

Parkers Prairie, MN  

10:30 am to 4:00 pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You don’t need to wait for someone to award you a Melvin Jones, though it is a nice 

surprise.  You can join the Fellowship yourself!  For every $1000 that you donate to 

LCIF, you first receive a plague, then progressive pins.  

   Check with your District LCIF Coordinator to find your personal balance that you have 

donated to LCIF.  If you want to be presented with a MJF plaque or PMJF pin by PIP 

Brian Sheehan, then you will need to order your plague/pin 

by Feb 29, 2024. You can contact LCIF Donor Services at 630-203-3836 to have the 

plaque/pin sent to you and bring it to the LCIF Gala if you are attending. 

 

  Tickets are now available through your District LCIF Coordinator for $45 each or $500 

for a table of 8 (includes perks).  

   The Gala will begin at 10:30 am at the Prairie Event Center with Lion Lori Sheehan 

leading a Lions in Motion activity at 11:00.  There will be a costume contest with a green 

theme. Dinner will start at 12:30. There will also be a Silent Auction. 

   If you need a place to stay before or after the gala, the Grandstay Hotel is located next 

door with rates starting around $157.00. Their phone # is 1-855-230-2535. There are also 

hotels available in nearby Alexandria, MN. 

 

Any further questions please contact:  

Bert Nelson 218-298-0599 or lionbert.a.nelson@gmail.com 
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Zone 1 Diaper Drive 

Bruce Beck Presidents Award 

Lion Steve Curtis—Cormorant Lions 

 
Evie Ladd-Palisade Lions 

On Thursday, Jan 25th, clubs of Zone 1 
hosted a Diaper Drive to support three lo-

cal agencies. 
 
The event was held at The Pickle Factory 

in Nisswa.  Rafferty’s Pizza provided the 
pizza and Spirits of Nisswa provided beer 
and wine tasting.  The entry to get into the 

event was a box or diapers or a cash dona-
tion to be used to buy diapers. 
 

The Monday after the event, the diapers 
(along with some diaper bag kits and $$) 
were        delivered to: 

Lakes Area Pregnancy Support 
Central Lakes College 
Relationship Safety Alliance 

This has been an annual tradition for the 

clubs within Zone 1.    Lions working to-

gether for a better community. Delivering 

the diapers were Nisswa Lion Joe 

Laudenbach, Baxter Lions 

Dick and Sue Stebbins,     

Camp Confidence Lions         

Du-Nae Moe, Jo Ohnstad 
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Leo first 

timers  

1st Oliver 

Paulson  

Li-

ons. 

1st 

Zone 2 Sherry Whipple 

Welcome new Park Rapids Lions!  Beth Stark and Wayne Epperson, Sponsor Zelda Novak, President 
Paul Wibe, Jeff Whiton, Sponsor Mary Peterson 

Underwood Area Lions Club held an induction ceremony for our 8 new members.  
W E L C O M E to the Underwood Area Lions Club!  
We hope you like Pork Chops, because we grill a few thousand every year!  
Pictured L to R:  
1st Vice District Elect Governor Cathe Picek, new members Samantha Haugen, Patrick Dufault, Sponsors 
Jeff Haugen, John Quaal, Lowell Hoekstra, new members Jason Haugen, Ricky Leitch, Dustin Leitch, Justin 
Clark, Allen Lee. (Missing: Tim Enderson) 
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3rd Place  

An energizing evening spent with the Lions of Menahga Gateway Lions  
An honor to assist Bert Nelson in presenting their Model Club award!  
Great Lions doing great service in their community. 

The Palisade Lions Club were proudly showing off there Lions banner in the      
parade during the Palisade Mid-Winter Festival  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066317870761&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUlP30aYQrRofzbyce8kTgbI4UdOxUJEtjyqvQ-p8wDhsM8qDYlNvOwtmGB3FPlRCXbKFqKknpZp0EIn8fPeD1lGK8UNr4C_KQG-tX4kvX14-WBIMcLJI12QJiFQg0qakChXh70_WQJbYGaBKELfkRyyiq6eNZsWZItiHjQWkqrViEVdlzPOvFk49Ry
https://www.facebook.com/bert.nelson.1422?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUlP30aYQrRofzbyce8kTgbI4UdOxUJEtjyqvQ-p8wDhsM8qDYlNvOwtmGB3FPlRCXbKFqKknpZp0EIn8fPeD1lGK8UNr4C_KQG-tX4kvX14-WBIMcLJI12QJiFQg0qakChXh70_WQJbYGaBKELfkRyyiq6eNZsWZItiHjQWkqrViEVdlzPOvFk49Ry8gDb4aU&__tn__
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You’re going to Canada in April, eh? 

It has been great meeting the Lions in our multiple as Pam and I have been attending the Mid-

Winter conventions. We are hoping to make it to each one, weather and work permitting.  

Come check my table at the convention with this sign. I do have some jokebooks and pins that 

you may be interested in.  

We do have a race for the endorsement of  International Director.  We need to show Lions 

Clubs International that the Lions from MD5M strongly support our     members in the service 

they do for Lions. 

I appreciate the support that I have been given already and I encourage your clubs to send vot-
ing delegates to the MD5M convention in April in Winnipeg, MB.   
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Hello Lions, 

I am not very comfortable talking about myself. My passion is 
to motivate, inspire, and challenge Lions to be the best that 
they can be. But I am asking for your vote, and I have an obli-
gation to you to show that I am qualified and worthy of that 
vote. 

Let’s talk about impact. 

In 2016 we started KidSight as a Multiple District program.. I 
was appointed by the Council of Governors as the program 
manager, tasked to get the program up and running. Within a 
year we had raised over $250K, bought 32 systems, and 
trained hundreds of Lions. I continue to lead a team of dedicat-
ed Lions as the Chair of the Board of Directors. To date, you, and your fellow Lions in our Multiple District, have 
screened over 178,000 kids with over 21,000 referred for follow up by an eye care professional. This program has 
changed thousands of lives in and out of Lions, and that is impact. 

In 2019 I was selected as the Multiple District Global Leadership Team Coordinator, responsible for all the       
leadership training and development for our multiple district. 

We now offer 2 Leadership Institutes each year rather than 1 every other year. ELLI, Emerging Lions Leadership 
Institute, designed for Lions who have not been a club president to help build stronger clubs. And RLLI, Regional 
Lions Leadership Institute, designed to give our Lions enhanced leadership skills. RLLI is truly a “leadership     
incubator”. Since 2011, the earliest year that I have records for, 502 Lions have attended of that number 100 or 
20% have been or will be a District Governor. That’s impact. 

So, that is some of what I have accomplished in our multiple district. 

Outside of our multiple I have: 

Facilitated 6 RLLIs, 4 Advanced Lions Leadership Institute (ALLI), 4 Faculty Development Institute (FDI), plus one 
local FDI in California and Wisconsin. 

I have earned the Lions Certified Instructor designation (LCIP), the highest instructor qualification awarded by   
Lions International and have facilitated 2 LCIP Institutes. 

I have been entrusted by the last 3 International Presidents, Doug Alexander, Brian Sheehan and Dr. Patti Hill 
with the training of their incoming District Governors as a District Governor Elect Group Leader, one of 30 Lions 
from around the world, tasked with this important responsibility. 

I am on the faculty of Lions University and have presented at 7 USA/Canada Leadership Forums. 

But what do I offer you and the International Board as a member? 

There are 10 major committees where a director can serve. I believe, based on my business and Lions experi-
ence, that I can add value to 6 of these committees. 

Finance, Leadership Development, Marketing, Membership Operations and Services, Membership, and 
Service Activities,  

But these are not the most important reasons I would like to serve on the board, I want to serve to represent you. 
To be your voice, to carry your questions and concerns to the highest levels of our association. To be able to help 
our districts solve local problems and provide guidance and motivation to our Lions and our leaders. 

I would not have been able to accomplish any of this without a dedicated service partner, a Lion who can hold her 
own on any stage, the love of my life, my Lion Cheryl. Together we will work hard to make you proud as your   
representative on the International Board. 

We need your support. Please plan on attending the Multiple District Convention in Winnipeg April 19-21 as a  
voting delegate. Together we can make our association the envy of all other service organizations in the world. 

 

PDG Dennis Kelly III for International Director 
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Tickets are available thru District LCIF Coordinators 

Erin Beck 218-851-7267 elb_18@yahoo.com 

Zelda Novak 218-732-9295 zeldanovak530@gmail.com 
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What can each Lion in our clubs do to Change the World? 

Let’s look at some simple ways that each of us, as Lions, can Change the World in 

the next 4 months. 

.° March - recommend or send a new member of your club to the Emerging Lions 

Leadership Institute (ELLI). It will be an investment in your club’s future. 

° April - review the service and fundraising projects for this month and include oth-

er club members in your zone to participate with you. Show them what we do, how 

we do it and how we have FUN doing it. 

° May – plan on participating in an Environmental project with your club, zone or 

community. Ask others to come with you to a District project this month or in the 

future. 

° June – end this year with gratitude for the impact you were able to make and cel-

ebrate the many things you did to Change the World in 2023-2024.  

SAVE THE DATE 

 
ZONE 7 SPRING MEETING 

APRIL 22ND 2024 

CAMPBELL LIONS CLUB 

CAMPBELL COMMUNITY CENTER 

SOCIAL 5:30 PM 

MEAL 6:00 PM 

MEETING 6:30 PM 

SPEAKER 

IPDG SCOTT ROLFE 

RSVP DIANE KUNZE BY APRIL 10TH 

CALL OR TEXT :    218-671-0885  OR 

EMAIL:   DIANEHANSEN_LINK@HOTMAIL.COM 
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The Merrifield Lions Club 
will be having their Easter 
Egg Hunt again! It will be 
on  

March 30, 2024  

at 2pm at  

Merrifield Lions Park. Hope 
to see you there!  
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  Proud Lions   
Riverside Fergus Falls Lions are selling 18x24 yard 
signs for $15.  These signs say "A Lion Lives Here" 
with the International logo and has a gradient yellow 
background with a metal stand.  Contact Lion Ginny 
Paulson at 218-639-0921 to place an order.  
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  Proud Lions   



%PDF-1.3 

%âãÏ 

Page 21 

Zone 1 Chair Terry Hansen  Zone 6 Chair 
 Robert & Debra 

Jacoby 

Zone 2 Chair Sharon Whipple Zone 7 Chair Diane Kunze  

Zone 3 Chair Marna Lohse  Zone 8 Chair 
Connie               

Krusemark  

Zone 4 Chair 
Laurine       

Kommer  

Zone Chair           

Advisor 
 2VDG Cathe Picek 

Zone 5 Chair    

 

 

Total District 5M9 Service/Environment Projects as of December 31, 2023: 
  

                30 Clubs Participating  299 Projects   
Way to Serve Lions! 

Celebrate Earth Day with Service 

Earth Day is April 22. Now is the time to start planning a great project that will get your club and your com-
munity involved in protecting and preserving our planet. Check out the new environment service area re-

sources for inspiration for your project. GET STARTED  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-global-causes/environment?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=DIG_EN_DistrictLeaderDigestFeb_2024_1257324430&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=10266e3c149145f791634fd81d7e776b&elq=77a83aeda045429fbc4f2b75c53520ae&elqaid=33907&elqa
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-global-causes/environment?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=DIG_EN_DistrictLeaderDigestFeb_2024_1257324430&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=10266e3c149145f791634fd81d7e776b&elq=77a83aeda045429fbc4f2b75c53520ae&elqaid=33907
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Lions of 5M9 

How would you like to be the recipient of a Melvin Jones Fellow or become a progressive 

Melvin Jones Fellow? 

The rules are simple, for every new member you sign up between February 1st, 2024, and 

June 15th, 2024, your name will be entered to receive a Melvin Jones Fellowship. Each new 

member you bring in will get you one entry into the drawing. 

One name will be drawn on June 16th, 2024, and the winner will be notified. Once the plaque 

arrives District Governor Linda Albrecht-Norby will come to your club to make the      

presentation at a meeting of your choice. 

The only exclusion will be Charter Members from the new club. Otherwise, any new      

member that is entered into the system by June 15th and a sponsor is listed will be eligible 

to receive a Melvin Jones. 

So, enter early and often to have a chance to become a Melvin Jones Fellow. 

District Governor Linda Albrecht-Norby 

District 5M9 

Learning Opportunities 



Page 24 

 



Page 25 

 



Page 26 

 



 

Page 27 



 



 



 

District Governor Team Travels 



How to submit an article 
Please submit material for these sections. by the 15th of each 
month for the following months newsletter.  
 
I would  like to publish your most recent community service 
and your upcoming fundraisers, in which Lions from other 
clubs could, perhaps, participate. 
 
Submit pictures, flyers or text.  In photos please put names of 
who is in it.  When possible, send photos in jpeg format and 
articles as a pdf. Use of word document is also acceptable. 
 
Contact me for assistance or with questions  
Submit to: 5m9newsletter@gmail.com 
Sue Stebbins editor  

 Yvonne  

5M9 Service Journal 

 

 

 

 
This publication is of, by, and for 

the Lions, & Leos of District 5M-9 

District Governor                        

Linda Albrecht-Norby ( Jay) 

1021 5th Ave NW 

Perham, MN 56573 

C: 218-298-4743                                    

H: 218-346-3200              

pdglinda@gmail.com   

1st Vice District Governor              

Denise Laudenbach ( Joe)  

18010 Buckman Trail 

Brainerd, MN 56401 

C: 218-851-8884                                    

deniselaudenbach@yahoo.com  

2nd Vice District Governor                        

Cathe Picek (Jerry Bohnsack))               

24254 Placid Dr.                        

Deerwood MN 56444                   

218-330-7804                                  

cathe.picek@gmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 
Sheri Greenwaldt 
60502 Co. Hwy 40 
Parkers Prairie, MN 56361 
C: 507-456-0788                                    
lionqsheri@gmail.com 

District Treasurer 
Jake Jacoby (Debra) 
1030 Scharf Avenue 
Vergas, Mn. 56573 
t5m92021@gmail.com 
C: 612-747-9894 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Sue Stebbins (Dick) 
26390 Glen Drive 
Garrison, MN 56450 
218-851-2510 
5m9newsletter@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:5m9newsletter@gmail.com

